
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kenningtons Primary Academy 
Newsletter 
14th June 2024 

 
The end of the school year is now approaching very quickly.  I am very much looking forward to the 
annual end of year events at school: prize giving, parent afternoon tea and the showcase week.  A 
separate letter will be coming out shortly detailing the showcase week.  Please note you will need to 
book onto sessions, so don’t wait too long! 
 
Last week Mrs Clarke and I attended an event at the Royal Opera House in Convent Garden.  The school 
had been nominated for an award to celebrate 10 years of Thurrock Trailblazer.  We were nominated in 
the category ‘Collaboration with the Royal Opera House’.  Sadly, we did not win, but received a highly 
commended award.  Mrs Clarke and I felt like we were at the Oscars and had to try very hard to look 
pleased for the winners! 
 
I am pleased to report to you that we are fully staffed for September, with a permanent teacher for every 
class.  We appointed our final class teacher in the half term holiday.  Children will find out who their next 
class teacher will be towards the end of the term. 
 
We are currently recruiting for pupil responsibility posts, so that we are up and running in September.  I 
know that there has been a lot of interest from children; what a great testament it is that our children are 
prepared to work hard to make their school a better place.   
 
The 30:30 event is in full flow, even though the weather has not been kind to us. The children have been 
very keen to take part to accumulate their 30 minutes per day.  Keep up the hard work. 
 
Mrs Sawtell-Haynes 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week, we will be on Week 3 of the NEW 
Summer Menu 

Click on the link below to look at the menus: 
https://www.kenningtonsprimaryacademy.c
o.uk/information-for-parents/school-meals 

 

 

For Job descriptions and photos of 
more of our Pupils with 

responsibilities, head 

over to our website and click on 
the ‘Pupils Tab’: 

https://www.kenningtonsprimarya
cademy.co.uk/pupils/pupil-

responsibility 

Fabulous Feedback 

Head over to the website to see some of 
the fabulous comments that have been 

left about your school. Look in the ‘About 
Us’ Tab 

https://www.kenningtonsprimaryacademy
.co.uk/about-us/fabulous-feedback 

Elsie – Reading champion 

 

 
 

For showing responsibility and 
organisation skills in her role. Elsie 

thought ahead when she was not able 
to read with a Year 3 pupil because of 

other responsibilities, so she 
organised another pupil to cover her 
job so she did not let the Year 3 pupil 

down – Great skills for the future Elsie 
 

Employee of the Week 

Nathaniel 

 

 
 

 

Pen Licence 

    Contact Us 
 

School Office: 01708 865663 
Email: enquiries@kenningtons.thurrock.sch.uk 

Child Absence: Study Bugs App 
Website: www.kenningtonsprimaryacdemy.co.uk 
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Merit Awards 

The merit system has been designed to encourage, reward and promote exemplary work and good 

behaviour. It has also been designed to give recognition to pupils who make a positive contribution to 

the school that may otherwise go unnoticed. 

 

 

Silver = 60 merits (silver 
certificate and silver badge) 

 

 

Bronze = 50 merits 
(bronze certificate and 

bronze badge) 

 

 

Gold = 75 merits (gold certificate, gold badge and a special trip reward) 

 



 

Headteacher Awards 
 

I can do what I have to do, even when I don’t want to 

 

Mutual Respect 

 

Dates for your diary 

Mon 17th June Year 6. Interhouse (postponed from 10th June) 

Tues 18th June Year 2. Interhouse 

18th – 19th June Year 6. Gaynes Transition 

Wed 19th June 

Year 1. Barleylands 

Year 3. Interhouse 

30:30 Family Rounders 

Mon 24th June 30:30 Family Team Games 

25th June Year 6. Campion Transition 

26th June Year 6. Hornchurch High School Transition 

26th – 27th June Year 6. Harris Academy Rainham Transition 

Wed 26th June NEW Nursery Children. Intake Meeting for Parents 
 


